

MOUNTAIN MEMO

VOL. 7, NO. 1

MAR 1991

ANNUAL MEETING WILL HAVE IT ALL MAY 4 AT THE AMERICAN LEGION POST

ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting is set for May 4 and will be held at the American Legion Post at Berkeley Springs. As mandated you will receive official notification in the mail with all the particulars as to agenda, topics, schedule. and the important item the menu. As in the past the Association /will pick up the tab for this event based upon two individuals per lot ownership. Additional attendees will be charged. year the Board will sell hats and coffee mugs to enhance your cabin or red room. Windshield stickers will be made available at a later date which will be announced at the meeting. The Board has been researching the cost availability of upgrading our road system, the results of their endeavors will be announced at the meeting also.

Two people have left the Board and must be immediately. If you can spare the time please get intouch with a Board member or let your wishes the Known at meeting. Actually the time involved is minimal unless you accept the οf position chairperson treasurer (or Editor) then your time could be considerable depending on how conscientious you may be.

RESIDENT REPORT

residents o f mountain have just about made it through their first winter. far we have had two good sized snow falls (one 12" and one 7") and one of about 3". If you are not prepared for the larger show falls, that is to say, you don't have snow tires or no four wheel drive vehicle. You may expect to be snowed in for at least one It takes a day for county road crews to get to our And if you are inside the gate at a place that needs plowing you will have to wait another day for our hired snow removal crew to get to our roads. Actually it sounds worse then it really is, particularly if you're retired or don't have to be anywhere in a hurry. This being a mild winter the consumption of fire wood probably has been much less then an average winter. I went through less then three conds of wood, but I can foresee a winter where four cords may not be enough. One thing about the wood there's plenty of it, you just have to get out and cut it

Since October we have had three power outages. Two lasted less then four hours, but one lasted for over eight hours. cont on pq



Chairperson
Bud Wyman(92)
173 Crossbow Lane
Gaithersburg, MD 20878
963-4464/301

Co-Chairperson

Secretary

Treasurer.'
Shirley DePaolis(92)
101 Woodside Avenue
Thurmont, Md 21788
271-4000/301

Trustee Barbara Skillman(92) Rt 1 Box 239 DB Falling Water, WV 25419 274-2861/304

THE MOUNTAIN MEMO is published four times a year (March, June, Sept and Dec) and is the Cacapon Highlands Property Owners official newsletter. All material for publication must be submitted by the 15th of the month prior to publication.

FROM THE TREASURER

This year we thought we would try to bill our road maintenance fees through the "Mountain Memo". A notice appeared in the December issue.

Unfortunately, it wasn't very successful as I received payments from only 35 property owners by January 31. On February 1, I mailed 47 passed due notices. The past due notice is one I have used in the past. I did not take the time to update the notice and should have made reference to the fact that the "first bill" was included in the newsletter. Hence, I have received many comments that people had not received their first bill. I apologize for the confusion.

As of the time we went to print, I still had not received payment from 2 property owners. Liens will have to be placed on these properties. There is a small fee charged by the county to place or release a lien. There is, however, a charge of \$50 from the attorney to place or release a lien. The process consumes a considerable amount of my time and a significant number of all our dollars. I solicit your cooperation and consideration by sending your payments promptly in the future. If you have any suggestions for making the collection of road maintenance fees less painful, please let me know.

A full financial report will be available at our Annual Meeting in May. Hope to see you there.

Shirley DePaolis

NEED FEATURES AUTHORED BY BOARD MEMBERS



THE MOUNTAIN MEMO

VOL. 7, NO. 1

MAR 1991

ANNUAL MEETING WILL HAVE IT ALL MAY 4 AT THE AMERICAN LEGION POST

ANNUAL MEETING

The annual meeting is set for May 4 and will be held at the American Legion Post at Berkeley Springs. As mandated you will receive official notification in the mail with all the particulars as to agenda, topics, schedule, and the important item the menu. As in the past the Association /will pick up the tab for this event based upon two individuals per lot ownership. Additional attendees will be charged. year the Board will sell hats and coffee mugs to enhance your cabin or red room. Windshield stickers will be made available at a later date which will be announced at the meeting. The Board has been researching the cost availability of upgrading our road system, the results of their endeavors will be announced at the meeting also.

Two people have left the Board and must be replaced immediately. If you can spare the time please get intouch with a Board member or let your wishes be known at the meeting. Actually the time involved is minimal unless you accept the position of chairperson or treasurer (or Editor) then your time could be considerable depending on how conscientious you may be.

RESIDENT REPORT

residents mountain have just about made it through their first winter. far we have had two good sized snow falls (one 12" and one 7") and one of about 3". If you are not prepared for the larger show falls, that is to say, you don't have snow tires or no four wheel drive vehicle. You may expect to be snowed in for at least one It takes a day for county road crews to get to our road. And if you are inside the gate at a place that needs plowing you will have to wait another day for our hired snow removal crew to get to our roads. Actually it sounds worse then it really is, particularly if you're retired or don't have to be anywhere in a hurry. This being a mild winter the consumption of fire wood probably has been much less then an average winter. I went through less then three conds of wood, but I can foresee a winter where four cords may not be enough. One thing about the wood there's plenty of it, you just have to get out and cut it

Since October we have had three power outages. Two lasted less then four hours, but one lasted for over eight hours. Contin pq°



Chairperson
Bud Wyman(92)
173 Crossbow Lane
Gaithersburg, MD 20878
963-4464/301

Co-Chairperson

Secretary

Treasurer.*
Shirley DePaolis(92)
101 Woodside Avenue
Thurmont, Md 21788
271-4000/301

Trustee
Barbara Skillman(92)
Rt 1 Box 239 DB
Falling Water, WV 25419
274-2861/304

THE MOUNTAIN MEMO is published four times a year (March, June, Sept and Dec) and is the Cacapon Highlands Property Owners official newsletter. All material for publication must be submitted by the 15th of the month prior to publication.

FROM THE TREASURER

This year we thought we would try to bill our road maintenance fees through the "Mountain Memo". A notice appeared in the December issue.

Unfortunately, it wasn't very successful as I received payments from only 35 property owners by January 31. On February 1, I mailed 47 passed due notices. The past due notice is one I have used in the past. I did not take the time to update the notice and should have made reference to the fact that the "first bill" was included in the newsletter. Hence, I have received many comments that people had not received their first bill. I apologize for the confusion.

As of the time we went to print, I still had not received payment from 2 property owners. Liens will have to be placed on these properties. There is a small fee charged by the county to place or release a lien. There is, however, a charge of \$50 from the attorney to place or release a lien. The process consumes a considerable amount of my time and a significant number of all our dollars. I solicit your cooperation and consideration by sending your payments promptly in the future. If you have any suggestions for making the collection of road maintenance fees less painful, please let me know.

A full financial report will be available at our Annual Meeting in May. Hope to see you there.

Shirley DePaolis

NEED FEATURES AUTHORED BY BOARD MEMBERS



INCENTIVE FOR BOARD MEMBERS

Over the years the Board of Directors has had a problem getting a number of elected officials to attend meetings or resigning before the end of their In some instances a quorum was hard to come by. Now I know that the priority that a person assigns to the Board duties is not on the top of his or her list. However, if a reasonable effort cannot be made to attend and participate in the organizational meetings then by all means be a bystander. have been a number of dedicated Board members that have truely worked for the benefit of our organization, I would name some but feel that I may miss someone so I will let it go at that.

With that out of the way I will make a motion at our annual meeting to the affect that Board members in good standing (to be defined at the meeting) have one lot maintenance fee per year waived. I realize this is not the greatest incentive but it is an attempt to reward a person for his/her time and effort. Come to the meeting and lots hash this one out. Maybe it should only involve the Treasurer and the Chairperson?

FIRE DANGER TIME

Spring time (March 1st to be precise) has a fire danger season attached to it. In a nut shell it means that during this period there is a restriction on open fires without a permit. Open fires are limited to the hours from 5 PM to 9 AM with exception of those used for cooking. Please take heed.

NEED

ITEMS

FROM

PROPERTY

OWNERS

cont. fo py. 1

Sometimes when you listen to the wind blowing you think the poles will come out of the ground and there will be no power for a week but there has not been any problems in our immediate area that I am aware of at present. The popularity of the mountain seems to be increasing more and more. Many more owners are visiting their lots and cabins then in the past and there is more talk of retirees coming to stay. All I can say is welcome.

THE MOUNTAIN MEMO

TOM THOMPSON, EDITOR HCR 62 BOX 120-G GREAT CACAPON, WV 25422



FIRST CLASS

Forewarding and Address Correction Requested



******* The Cacapon Highlands property owners association newsletter published quarterly *********